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Rod Drebert Cross Country Meet​
We would like to express our heartfelt thanks to all who participated in the Rod Drebert Cross 
Country Meet on September 20th. Despite the rainy start, it turned into a beautiful day for the 
students to come together and participate in the event. It was a huge success, and we extend 
our thanks to everyone involved. 

WCHS Volleyball​
The board extends congratulations to every team that took part in the Wetaskiwin Challenge 
Cup. The JV Boys and Girls teams were eliminated in the quarterfinals, while the Senior Girls 
secured a second-place finish. The Senior Boys team fell short in the semifinal game. 

Policy 10: Policy Development​
The board has tasked Senior Administration to review and modify Policy 10: Policy 
development, with the intention of aligning it with the Board’s values and beliefs. The revised 
policy changes are expected to be presented at the next Governance Committee meeting.  

CMEC Copyright Awareness Package​
The Deputy Minister has provided important information with the Superintendent to share with 
the schools: With the commencement of the 2023/24 school year, it is imperative for educators 
to remain vigilant about copyright rules in both physical classrooms and online settings. To 
assist educators in determining whether they can use print materials, artistic works, or 
audio-visual materials in their lessons without obtaining copyright permission, the Copyright 
Consortium of the Council of Ministers of Education, Canada has introduced an online 
copyright decision tool. You can access the tool on the Teachers and Copyright website at 
fairdealingdecisiontool.ca. 

Recordings of Public Board Meetings 
Regular Board Meetings are recorded and posted on the Division’s YouTube channel. For 
October 4, 2023, Regular Board Meeting, Visit the link to view. 

 

 

https://fairdealingdecisiontool.ca/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zK1jT8__sj4&feature=youtu.be

